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PHARMACY TECHNICIAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Tuesday, February 3, 2015
6:00--8:00 p.m.
Meeting Location: CCW 124
Members Present: Gina Garrison, CPhT, Committee Chair, Hi-School Pharmacy Services, LLC; Melissa Hansen, Fred Meyer Pharmacy; Merrie Kay Alzola, Novo Nordisk; Rene Bloemke, Net-RX; Zach McCall, Legacy Good Samaritan Medical Center; Anthony Mauer, PeaceHealth St. John’s Hospital; Brenda Talent, Legacy Health
Members Absent: Steve Mosier, Legacy Salmon Creek; Dennita Rittenback, Propac Pharmacy; Carol Garrand (Fortin), Propac Pharmacy; Janice Hogue, Adventist Medical Center; Kelsy Bryant, Fred Meyer Pharmacy
Guests: Susan Dixon and Tina Meyer, Evergreen Public Schools; Matt Klein, Pharmacy Resident
Clark College: Dawn Shults, Dept. Head, Pharmacy Tech Department; Heidi Fay, Adjunct, Pharmacy Tech; Devin Hastay, Adjunct, Pharmacy Tech; Blake Bowers, Dean, Business & Health Sciences; Shelley Ostermiller, Associate Director of Advising; Trisha Haakinstad, Career Services; Kira Freed, Advising; Andreana DiGiorgio, Secretary Sr., Advisory Committees
Committee Chair, Gina Garrison, called the meeting to order at 6:11 p.m. and introductions were made. 
A motion was made to approve the September 30, 2014 minutes as written. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.
Gina announced that the College has planned an advisory member recognition breakfast on March 18, 2015 from 7:30—9:00 a.m. Regional economist Scott Bailey will be guest speaker and will give an economic report on the state of Washington and also our region. She told the members to be watching for more information in the coming weeks but if they would like to attend to RSVP with Andreana.
Director/Division Chair Report
Crosswalk update. Heidi reported that she and Dawn are working on a crosswalk between the current curriculum and ASHP standard. They are about half way through. A few areas of improvement have been identified and will need more specific instruction.  For example, automation. Students need to demonstrate knowledge of how to use automated machines but we don’t currently have automated machinery. This is something that will need to be addressed. Blake asked Dawn to give some context for the members so Dawn skipped to the curriculum revision timeline. She told the committee that the CTCB and ASHP revised their guidelines and now have new requirements. Any pharmacy technicians to become nationally certified through CTCB by the year 2020 they will have had to graduate from an ASHP accredited program. Although we do use their guidelines and tests, we have never gone through the accreditation process. There will be some fairly significant changes for our program such as the amount of didactic, simulation, and internships. There are many different components to consider for accreditation. Once we apply, it can take up to 12 months to be completed. She said she wanted to apply in mid-2018 which would give about 18 months for the process, however, coincidentally, the Washington State Board needs to approve the program every 5 years and ours is due May 21, 2017. She said it makes sense to aim for the May 2017 deadline for both. 
Also, the SBCTC will need to approve the new curriculum. In 2010 this approval took about 2 months. Catalog submissions need to be in by November 2016 for the fall 2017-18 catalog. Dawn said they are not rewriting the entire program, just making some changes in terms of lab hours, etc. She does have manual packaging equipment that they can replicate in a simulation. A motion was made to support the timeline laid out by Dawn for the accreditation process and to be aligned with the ASHP 2020 timeline. The motion was seconded and approved unanimously by the committee. 
Work Plan
Gina asked the committee to jump up to the white board and give their ideas for the vision statement. She said that she would like to see it finalized tonight. After some discussion and work, the new vision statement is as follows: “The vision of the Pharmacy Technician program at Clark College is to develop well prepared, exceptional pharmacy technicians for their evolving role in healthcare through education and ongoing support.” A motion was made to submit this as the Pharmacy Technician program vison statement. The motion was seconded and approved unanimously by the committee.
Dawn told the committee that she would like to look into online course offerings. No one else in the state offers online pharmacy tech courses. Also there are no ASHP accredited online programs. Gina supports this as she receives many calls asking if she knows of any online pharmacy tech courses. Blake mentioned there was some talk of a consortium with Lower Columbia, Grays Harbor and Clark College, where Clark would be the lead or host site, the students could do the vast majority online but would have to do a bit of traveling for the labs. Clark has the largest service district for community colleges in Washington. Gina said that she want so make sure Clark stays in line with the premier technicians it is producing. 
Old Business

Dawn recently had meetings with other Business and Health Sciences departments about Pyxis machine integration and interdisciplinary education. She spoke with dental hygiene, nursing, nursing assistant, and business & economics. The topic was ways that these programs can work together to enrich the students with hands on experience working in different scenarios. Everyone was interested in developing these activities. Dawn is planning to create some work groups and begin the planning. 
Instructional Support Navigator Trisha Haakonstad gave an update on the Healthy Workforce Grant (HeW) consortium and how she supports the students in her role. The grant is part of eight colleges. The primary goal of the grant is to help infuse health information technology into the program and support student success in the program. Her primary role is to provide academic and career coaching, navigating their courses, goal setting and anything to help provide support to keep them on track in the program. She also helps students with their job search and preparing them for employment. Heidi and Dawn both noted how important Trisha’s role is and has helped students a lot. 

New Business

Dawn announced that she and Heidi were both invited to be speakers this year at the Pharmacy Practice and Technology Conference (PTEC) in New Orleans. Dawn will speak about online courses and programming and Heidi will talk about interdisciplinary integration between nursing and pharmacy tech. The conference is in July. Blake asked for Dawn to send something about this to him for his Board Report. 
Blake explained how important it is to have placement sites for students within the program. Students have to have clinical experience during their program. He said both Medical Radiography and phlebotomy had to reduce the number of students in their program because of not having enough sites. A position has been created to help recruit placement facilities. Eventually this person will go out and find sites for all the Allied Health programs. 
Guest Susan gave a quick history of how Hela High School came to be. Susan worked in HR at Shriner’s Hospital and now works for Evergreen Public School District. While at Shriner’s she found that it was difficult to find health care professionals and so her dream was to have a school thought a specialized school and Tina. Received funds. Susan spoke first about Hela High school where students could get an early education in the health care system. Money was donated and she formed a group of professionals who helped put Hela program together. Hela High is on the campus of Peace Health Medical Center. They currently have nursing patient care, Pharmacy, biotechnology and biomedical engineering and they have a program called Health Informatics but are still working out what this program area is. Tina is a pharmacy tech instructor at Hela High and currently has seven students. She is working on adjusting the curriculum for high school students. She asked for speakers during the monthly Wednesday early release days to speak to students about the industry and allow them to ask questions. Susan asked for some time with Clark’s instructors to discuss curriculum and invited them to come visit the site. 

The committee bylaws review will take place at the spring meeting. Andreana will send the draft out to the members prior to the meeting so that they can review and be prepared to update and vote. 
 Next Meeting Date
The committee agreed to meet again Tuesday, June 2, 2015 at 6:00 p.m.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:48 p.m. 

Prepared/submitted by Andreana DiGiorgio
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